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To: The Honorable Representative Steve Huebert, committee chair

Lepresentative Joe Se1wert committee vice chair
The Honorable Representatlve Ann Mih, ranking minority member

From: Cherylaine J. Sullivan
10967 Westgate Road
Overland Park, KS 66210

Date: February 2, 2012
Regarding Senate Bill 114
Today I offer testimony against Senate Bill 114

I feel that changing any part of the original Uniform Common Interest Owners Bill of Rights Act would be
unwise. I served on the Judicial Council Committee that convened in late 2009 and early 2010 for the purpose
of looking at the original bill. We read, discussed and pondered each line of the the bill. We made
recommendations to the requesting Local Government comumittees. The House and Senate committees met,
testimonies for and against the bill were heard; there was much discussion in both committees that related to
excliisions but the Bill passed out of both houses without excluding any community whose members pay dues.
Congress overvvhelmmg approved the Bill and the Governor signed it into law in April 2010 and the new law
became effective on January 1, 2011.

“many other’ commumt1es atid hothe owiets associations would soon be lobbymg for then' exceptlons My

association has undeveloped common areas and a creek runs though the property that attracts an occasional
fisherman. Would our community also qualify as a recreational development? Making exceptions for
notifications of members on any matter for members of recreational developments simply is not a good idea.
This would allow for a few to make decisions for all. Bottom line, the law was intended to protect all residents
who pay dues that live in common interest communities.

There are many HOA communities in Kansas and some are better managed than others. I live in a community
that has had its share of bad actor board members. The UCIOBRA Law had given clear guidance to our board
and our community has improved. Please do not let this law be amended to take needed protection away from
those Kansans living in common interest communities.



